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Always a pleasure to welcome back former students. On Wednesday, Koni, a 

budding star with Brentford Academy, paid us a visit and dropped off a signed 

Brentford shirt ready for the gallery in our new Sports Hall! 

Year 12 students completing a 

practical at Middlesex University. 

Year 12 Middlesex University Trip 

https://twitter.com/standrewta
https://www.instagram.com/standrewta/
https://www.facebook.com/StAndrewTheApostleSchool/
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Year 10 Students Engage in Loci Lesson 

Year 10 students recently experienced a dynamic 

and engaging mathematics lesson that took them 

out of the classroom and into the playground. 

Equipped with chalk, string, and straight edges, the 

students explored the concept of loci in a hands-on 

activity that made abstract geometry come alive. 

Loci, a fundamental concept in geometry, involves 

the set of points that satisfy certain conditions. To 

help students grasp this concept, the lesson began 

with a brief explanation before moving outside. 

Once in the playground, students were divided into 

small groups, each provided with the necessary 

tools to visualise different loci scenarios. 

 

This outdoor activity not only made learning 

enjoyable but also promoted teamwork and 

critical thinking. The physical space allowed 

students to step into the loci they created, 

enhancing spatial awareness and making the 

abstract concepts more concrete. 

 

By the end of the lesson, students had a solid 

grasp of loci and could explain the concepts 

confidently. This innovative approach 

demonstrated the effectiveness of experiential 

learning, highlighting the benefits of taking 

lessons beyond the traditional classroom to 

engage and inspire students. 

Mr Dogan | Head of Mathematics  

 

https://twitter.com/standrewta
https://www.instagram.com/standrewta/
https://www.facebook.com/StAndrewTheApostleSchool/
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Message from the Headteacher 

Faith – Sunday of All Saints 
 

The first Sunday after the Feast of Holy Pentecost is observed by the Orthodox Church as the Sunday of All 
Saints.  This day has been designated as a commemoration of all of the Saints, all the Righteous, the 
Prophets, Apostles, Martyrs, Confessors, Shepherds, Teachers, and Holy Monastics, both men and women 
alike, known and unknown, who have been added to the choirs of the Saints and shall be added, from the 
time of Adam until the end of the world, who have been perfected in piety and have glorified God by their 
holy lives. 

Honouring the friends of God with much reverence, the Prophet-King David says, "But to me, exceedingly 

honourable are Thy friends, O Lord" (Ps. 138:16). And the Apostle Paul, recounting the achievements of the 

Saints, sets forth their memorial as an example that we might turn away from earthly things and from sin, 

(Heb. 12:1). 

Since many Saints are unknown and their number has increased and will continue to increase until the end 

of time, the Church has appointed that once a year a common commemoration be made of all the Saints.  

 

It is always sad to bid farewell to our Year 13s, but as Koni’s recent visit 

highlights, our alumni are always very welcome back at St Andrew, not least 

when they come bearing gifts! 

We have enjoyed some unusually kinaesthetic learning at St Andrew the 

Apostle this week, with a wonderful practical Maths lesson in the sunshine 

involving chalk and cones in the playground to highlight the concept of loci.  

Our Year 12s have enjoyed visits to hi-tech labs and to the very old school 

House of Lords and our Year 11 transition day involved some engaging 

practical challenges as well as Sixth Form taster lessons. We have recently  

recruited some highly talented new additions to our already strong body of 

teachers and we are very excited about next year. 

It was wonderful to share in a service for Pentecost with Deacon Gregory and 

Father Peter on Tuesday and to hear prayers read by our Year 9 students. 

Please see the latest, hugely entertaining edition of Apostle News, our student 

produced magazine, below – do download it with the QR code and have a 

read. 

Talking of entertainment, we are all looking forward to the Summer Show this 

evening and we will share a full array of photos in our next issue. 

 

https://twitter.com/standrewta
https://www.instagram.com/standrewta/
https://www.facebook.com/StAndrewTheApostleSchool/
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Year 13 prom last Friday was a reminder about what is so unique about the St Andrew community. It was a special and, 

at times, emotional evening as we reminisced, danced and wished them farewell. We look forward to seeing them on 

results day before they travel across the country to their respective university choices. 

Ms Bicarregui | Head of Sixth Form 

Year 13 Prom – Class of 2024 

 

On Wednesday, a group of Y12 

students received the exciting opportunity to 

visit both the Supreme Court and the Houses 

of Parliament, as part of the enrichment 

activities of our school, which left them with 

an indelible educational experience. 

The day started with a guided tour of the Supreme Court, during which the students were informed about its 

establishment and the significance it poses within the judicial system of the country. Subsequently, the students were 

delighted with the opportunity presented to them to observe part of a court case hearing, as it enabled them to gain an 

insightful glimpse into the judicial process. 

The day culminated in the House of Lords, where the students, via personal invitation organised by The European 

Atlantic Movement, had a Members’ Day afternoon tea with special guest speaker, the Lord Tope of Sutton, CBE. In the 

Cholmondeley Room of the House of Lords, they listened attentively to Lord Tope’s speech about politics, and they 

were invited to participate in a thought-provoking Q and A session. After sampling delectable scones and taking photos 

on the terrace, our students were ushered to the upper and the lower houses of the Parliament, where a 

knowledgeable guide offered an abundance of details on the history and the significance of the institution. 

Ms Koveri | Deputy Head of Sixth Form 

 

Y12 Trip to Supreme Court and Parliament 

https://twitter.com/standrewta
https://www.instagram.com/standrewta/
https://www.facebook.com/StAndrewTheApostleSchool/
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Sixth Form Taster Day 

It was wonderful to welcome Year 11 back for their Sixth Form 

Taster Day last Friday. After taking part in a series of A level taster 

lessons they battled each other in the Tower Tussle Challenge and 

were unsurprisingly competitive! We wish them a well-deserved 

rest before seeing them all on results day. 

Ms Bicarregui | Head of Sixth Form 

 

https://twitter.com/standrewta
https://www.instagram.com/standrewta/
https://www.facebook.com/StAndrewTheApostleSchool/
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Celebration Pentecost 

Assemblies by Fathers Petros 

and Gregory 

https://twitter.com/standrewta
https://www.instagram.com/standrewta/
https://www.facebook.com/StAndrewTheApostleSchool/
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Students can sign up to Springpod to gain access to a great selection of Virtual Work Experience programmes.  
These short courses take around 6-8 hours to complete and include video content and activities for students to work through. Upon completion they will receive a 
certificate.  
You can find information on work experience opportunities here. Click on the boxes in this PDF to view the experience. 
  
Who are Springpod?  
Springpod are an online career and university exploration platform. They connect students to world-leading employers and universities through online programmes. 
Through these free virtual experiences, young people can gain the experience, knowledge, and skills they need to take their next steps. Upon completion of a 
programme students will receive a certificate to reference on their CV and/or Personal Statement.  
 
How do students get started?  
All students need to do is create a free account and click 'start now' to access the programme. Students can come back to the programme via their dashboard and 

complete it at a later date when it suits them. Visit the website for more information: Gain Virtual Work Experience. Earn certificates - 100% free! | Springpod 

  
  
  
 

Free Dr Bike sessions in Barnet 
Due to the success of the Dr Bikes in Barnet, particularly among parents/carers and children, these will be running again from July. The free Dr Bike sessions will be 

run by qualified bicycle mechanics. Members of the public can take along their bicycles to have a free, full safety check, which includes the condition of tyres, rims, 

gears, brake function and tyre pressure and adjustments can be made if required, all for free. 

Designated Safeguarding Leads 

Click below for more information 

Safeguarding at STA 

Mr Martin Mrs Viala Miss Walt 

https://twitter.com/standrewta
https://www.instagram.com/standrewta/
https://www.facebook.com/StAndrewTheApostleSchool/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xQ45QdofSRpJ93BEztKG4IyXESQIsqQ9/view
https://www.springpod.com/
https://go.elevateeducation.com/ukschoolwebinar
https://www.standrewtheapostle.org.uk/safeguarding

